






September 12, 2006


The meeting of the Board was held on Tuesday Evening, September 12, 2006 in the Trustees Room of the Old Town Hall. 


Present Messrs. Peden, DeAscanis, Gambacorta, Quillen, Appleby, Indellini, Viola, Alfree, Gebhart, Ms. Banks and Andrew P. Taylor, Esq. (10) 


The meeting was called to order with a moment of silence. 

ELECTION COMMITTEE REPORT: 


An election was held on June 10, 2006 at the Good Will Fire Station to fill the vacancy by end of term of Bruce H. Gordon. 

Results were:    Juan Clairmont                25 




  Richard Pennell             170 




  Christopher Castagno     203


Mr. Castagno was present and declared the winner and took his oath  of office and seat as a member in the presence of his wife Karen and the Board.  Mr. Castagno was welcomed by all. 


The minutes were approved  with a spelling correction. 


The Treasurers report was approved as submitted. 

PROPERTY DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Indellini reporting. 

Happy Harry’s:   awaiting the signing of the lease. 


Basin Road Parcel:  have had several inquiries on this parcel, one for a fence storage ,  storage units and Doctor Alekele is still interested.  Have just received an up to date wet-land delineation. 


Vari, (141 Shoppes) are seeking re-financing 


Castle Properties are asking for re-zoning to conform with the area. 

OUTREACH COMMITTEE:   


No report 
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September 12, 2006 

PROPERTY MAINTENANCE COMMITTEE REPORT;    Mr. Viola reporting. 

Library:  Roof leaking during a rain storm, have had contractor look at the recent new copper roof along with our own people.  The dormer windows also need attention.  

Abex parcel:  Mr. Eric Mayer has inquired as to whose responsibility tree growth may be on this parcel.  Mr. Taylor will look into terms etc. of deed. 

FINANCE COMMITTEE REPORT:  Mr. Gambacorta reporting. 
Annual audit has been completed and when detail is put together, will be mailed out to the residents. 

All City, County and School Taxes have been billed to tenants. 

ELECTION COMMITTEE REPORT:  Ms. Banks reporting. 

Vacancy was declared for the seat of Joseph F. Toner. 



See exhibit “A” for details of coming election., scheduled for November 18th, 2006. 

LIBRARY COMMITTEE:  Mr. Viola reporting. 


Asked for discussion in Executive Session. 

OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE: 



No report. 

BY-LAW COMMITTEE: 



No report

BATTERY PARK COMMITTEE REPORT:  
Mr. Alfree noted that weeds are growing up in the mulch put down as a safety shield around the playground equipment.  Mr. Thatcher will be contacted about this. 
GOOD WILL FIRE STATION: 



No report. 

COMMUNICATIONS:  


Ms. Banks reported that a number of thank-you notes have been received from students who received scholarship assistance. 
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September 12, 2006 ‘


The meeting was adjourned for an executive session. 


Following the executive session the meeting was adjourned. 






M. Anita Banks, Secretary 
